Public meeting for seniors housing to be held soon

continued from page 1

Top ladies teams from Toronto and Winnipeg are expected to attend the event, to be sponsored in part by Kimberly-Clark of Canada.

"We are glad to see you are doing this," Chapman told her. "Longlac sort of

took over our men's bonspiel."

after some discussion it was decided to keep the At one point, a total dondonation at \$750 total.

ation of \$1,000 had been Council also supported a considered by Council, but motion from the United

SIGURDSON

Paul and Mary Ann are proud to announce the safe arrival of their first child ADAM PAUL

born on August 6, 1986 tipping the scales at 10 pounds, 2 ozs. Equally proud are the grandparents, Rita and Reginald King of Kitchener, and Ivy and Dale Powell of Bradenton, Florida. Special thanks go out to Drs. Wilkes, Hartog and De, The Nursing Staff at the McCausland and Port Arthur General Hospitals and the many friends who gave their support. We couldn't have done it without you.

Birthday Announcement Happy Birthday **Bogey Billy**

'Old Golfers never die, they just lose their balls."

Shift No. 1

Come & Go Bridal Shower in honour of bride elect, Tira Redins

> Monday, August 25th 8 - 10 p.m.

St. John's Anglican Church **Basement Everyone Welcome**

Thanks to our Sponsors who assisted us in making this such a Fun Filled Tournament:

Labatt's Brewery Red Dog Inn Costa's Food John's Texaco Jean Saw Sales The Print Shop **B** & J Equipment **Burton Phillips Esso Terrace Bay Insurance** Dave Desrosiers & Son Ltd. Northern Construction & Equipment Imperial Motel & Sportsmen's Lounge

A & I Supply Sun N Fun Sports Jody's Hairstyling **Trottier Bus Lines** Terry's Sight & Sound Cebrario's Hardware **Berglund Industrial** Supplies Terrace Bay Plymouth

Chrysler North Shore Home & **Building Centre Terrace Bay Community Credit** Unions

The Terrace Bay Selects Hockey Team

Winner of the Tanaka Outboard was B. Burnett, Manitouwadge

Fun In The Fog Tournament wishes to thank:

Umpires Irving Legarde Brian Walton Jim Pytyck Rick Smeltzer Bill Orlesky Dan Anderson Kirk Fischer

Jeff Bonnema Rod Walton

Score Keepers Linda Orlesky Cindy Orlesky Carol Gugaluk Linda Sodaro

Thanks Everyone

Transportation Union to keep the caboose and rear crews on freight trains. Both national railways are planning to replace their cabooses with the End of Train Information System.

"I have struggled with this," Councillor George Ramsay admitted. "I don't know what to do with this ...I've covered both sides and I still don't know."

Councillor Peter Romanuk explained that Canadian Pacific Rail had put on a demonstration of the ETIS at a recent meeting of the Thunder Bay Municipal League, but even after seeing it, he said he still supports the caboose system.

"I don't know if the caboose on the end of a train is of any real value," Ramsay replied. The UTU

consecutive days.

Sincerely,

motion was then put to a vote and it passed with a majority in favour.

A request from Cheryl Hodgins to tape record future Council meetings was referred to the township's lawyer after a consensus could not be reached at the meeting.

"I'm still in favour of this (request)" Councillor Chris Joubert said.

"I was opposed to it before and I still am," Romanuk responded. The issue had been raised originally at the previous Council meeting.

"The thing with tape recorders is that you have to have permission from everyone present," Reeve Chapman explained. "If there's even one objection, it can't be used."

Reeve Chapman admitted that she is "not too keen" on the idea of tape recorded meetings herself, and suggested Council receive input from its lawyer before passing any motion on the matter.

A number of quotations for overhead door replacement at the town Fire Hall were opened at the meeting and a motion was prepared and passed which accepted the quotation from Northern Engineering and Supply Company of Thunder Bay. The quote, for three overhead doors plus electrical work, was \$13,911.

Councillor Jim Ziegler reminded Council that it had only budgeted \$10,000 for the project.

"Where are we going to get the extra money for this?" he asked.

"The fire budget is always an 'ify' thing," Ramsay replied. The motion accepting the quote was then put to a vote and carried.

There will be a second attempt to test the town's emergency siren on August 22, after the first try did not go off as scheduled earlier this month. Council was told that Kimberly-Clark had not been instructed to conduct the test the first time.

Reeve Chapman later told Council there will be a meeting on September 18 with the Assistant Deputy Minister of Northern Affairs and Mines. It had originally been scheduled for September 13. Doug Melville of the Ministry's office in Thunder Bay told the News that the meeting will be a closed one.

Council was also scheduled to meet with officials from the Winston Lake zinc mine project this week. The mine, which is to go into production next year, is located northwest of Schreiber. It will employ up to 150 workers. It is expected that some of those future employees will live in Terrace Bay.

Back to School Sale

Selected Footwear Aug. 21 to 30



Simcoe Plaza 825-3327

Terrace Bay

THANK YOU

ST. JUDE

O HOLY ST. JUDE. Apostle and Martyr, great in vir-

tue and rich in miracles, near kinsman of Jesus

Christ, faithful intercessor of all who invoke your

special patronage, in time of need, to you I have

recourse from the depths of my heart and humbly

beg to whom God has given such great power to

come to my assistance. Help me in my present urgent position, in return I promise to make your

name known and cause you to be invoked. Say three

Our Fathers, three Hail Mary's and Glorias. Publica-

tion must be promised. St. Jude pray for us and all

who invoke your aid. This Novena has never been

known to fail. This Novena must be said for nine

Thank You —

My sincere and heartfelt thanks to all who sent flowers

and gifts and the numerous cards to me while in the

hospital. Thanks to Doctors Jeffery and John Gooding,

the nursing staff on 4E of the Port Arthur General Hospital

for their care. Special thanks to Doris and Lester Legault,

Hilda Mushqush and the Ray Kenneys who made a special

trip to the city to visit me, also to all those who sent food

to me when I returned home, especially the Lester

Legaults who had a hot meal for me to welcome me home.

God Bless all. I'll never forget your many kindnesses.

Anne Todesco

We would like to take this opportunity to express our sincere thanks to family, relatives, friends and neighbors for the love and support shown to us in the recent loss of our beloved Terry. A special thank you to the people who showed their kindness and concern to Terry throughout his long illness. We appreciated the comfort shown to us by the Catholic priests and Rev. Bill LeGrand and also the King Funeral Home. To everyone who came to our home to offer condolences, sent food, flowers, donations and cards, your kindness will always be remembered. May God Bless you all.

Sincerely, **Bunny Singleton & Family** Ed & Simonne Singleton & Family

A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO McCAUSLAND HOSPITAL STAFF

The family of the late Terry Singleton wishes to express their sincere thanks to the doctors, nurses, housekeeping and all the McCausland Hospital Staff. Your kindness and concern throughout the years of Terry's illness was greatly appreciated by us. We know he felt close to you all.

> Thank you. The Singleton Family

Golden Anniversary

Congratulations to Margaret & George Walsh on occasion of their 50th Wedding Anniversary, August

Formerly of Schreiber, Margaret & George reside in London, Ontario where their family recently gathered to celebrate their special day.

A mass was held in their honour at St. Peter's Basilica where they married 50 years ago. This was followed by a family dinner where they were presented with a V.C.R.

Other highlights included an Open House hosted by Shane & Wendy Walsh and receiving numerous cards, gifts and phone calls from old friends. Out of Town guests included: Peter Walsh

(Waterloo); Barry, Lynn & Georgia Walsh; Aaron Walsh & Christine Piesniak; Kelly Walsh & Karen Monula (Thunder Bay); Nora & John Kelly (Toronto). Also in attendance was Mari Facey, George's

sister and 'original' Bridesmaid.

Pat

ou do

Thanks to all my Friends and Relatives who made my housewarming a success. Special thanks to Cathy for her great organization. Pat

Moore's

Baseball

Your team work is

great. Thanks Ladies

for the TREE that was

sent to me while I

was in the hospital.